Irene W. & Guy C. )
Anderson Childrens Foundation

Grant Award Letter
2021-2022

July 1, 2021

Organization: Theodore Roosevelt Elementary School
Project: Building a sustainable future

Funded: $3,862

Contact Person: Krissy Crabs

Congratulations! Your program has been selected by Anderson Children’s Foundation to
receive funding for 2021-2022. Your check is included with this letter.

This year ACF received 156 grant applications requesting a total of $2,857,233. We
are funding 95 of these grants with the $1,430,091 that we are giving to enhance lives
of children in the Coachella Valley.

ACF strives to support you in using these funds awarded to successfully fulfill the
goals described in your application. Brianna Uhlhorn, Director of Grants and Media,
will visit your organization intermittently throughout the year to observe, evaluate,
consult, and report. Please have a clear list of expenditures to date prepared when
she arrives. Also, upon invitation, Brianna will attend events that are relevant to the
children participating in your funded project.

Again, congratulations! We look forward to partnering with you in nurturing the
youth of our community.

Sincerely,
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Diane Schlesinger Brianna Uhlhorn
Trustee Director of Grants and Media
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